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South Bay Metro Green Line Tour

Today, members of our staff, along with Director O’Connor, a representative from Supervisor Mark Ridley-Thomas’s office, city council members, and representatives from the cities of Lawndale, Redondo Beach, Torrance, El Segundo, Palos Verdes, Rolling Hills Estates and Inglewood participated in a tour coordinated by the South Bay Cities Council of Governments and Metro staff. The event was an opportunity for the COG members to have a shared tour of the proposed South Bay Metro Green Line Extension Transit Corridor alignment and Right of Way. It is expected that there will be additional tours for South Bay COG members that include the Gold Line.   

SR 710 Public Education & Scoping Program Underway

We have engaged a consultant team to implement a public education program in support of activities required for a formal scoping process necessary for initiating an environmental study. For the first quarter of the calendar year, Metro outreach and communications consultants will be engaged in the rollout of the Public Education and Scoping Program throughout the area previously evaluated in Caltrans preliminary geotechnical study in an area located between the I-10 and I-210. Initial activities of the consultant team are to locate suitable venues for a number of public meetings and commence a communications program that will provide both information and guidance to the public on the unfolding activities that lead to scoping. 

January Community Update Meetings for Westside Subway Extension Project

Media Relations has issued a news release announcing upcoming community update meetings for the Westside Subway Extension project. Three meetings, to be held January 24, 26 and 31 from 6:00-8:00 p.m., will be held throughout the project area and detail what community members can expect during the Final EIS/EIR phase. The project team also will provide an overview of the anticipated subway construction process.

Expo Construction Notice
As part of the construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will implement temporary lane closures on National Boulevard at Hayden Avenue for street reconstruction. Continuous Lane Closures - Friday, January 14, 2011 through Sunday, January 16, 2011, actual construction hours - Friday 8:00 a.m. – 8:00 p.m.; Saturday 9:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.; Sunday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. To view the construction notice - please click here.


	

	








